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New multipurpose hall      

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program 
to deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 
billion invested in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

The new Armidale Secondary College has been open since January 2021. Construction of the standalone multipurpose 
hall is now nearing completion. The multipurpose hall will include a performance space, stage and green room, two 
indoor basketball courts, a fitness studio and a movement studio along with staff facilities and two general learning 
spaces. 

Progress summary 

We have completed external cladding, internal tiling works and the pouring of concrete for external stairs. The timber 
flooring and stage have been installed and sanding and polishing is underway. Delivery of furniture and equipment 
has started, and landscaping works are underway.   

Over the last few months, progress of works on site have been impacted by extended periods of wet weather.  
Construction is now progressing well, and we expect to be able to finish the multipurpose hall for use by the school in 
Term 4.  
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Next steps 

Over the next few weeks, the following works will be completed: 

▪ Sanding and polishing internal hall and stage. 
▪ Installation of internal furniture and fittings, including the retractable seating and AV equipment.  
▪ External works, which includes clearing, landscaping, and walkways. 

 

Thank you for your patience and understanding while we continue to deliver this important school infrastructure. We 
will continue to provide updated information throughout the final stages of the project. 

In the meantime, you can stay informed by regularly visiting the project web page and you can contact us via email or 
phone if you have any questions or feedback about the upgrades. 

Working hours 

Working hours are Monday to Saturday, 7 am to 5 pm. No work will occur on Sundays or public holidays, unless 
otherwise advised.  
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